
 

 

 

Washington County Soil Conservation District 

COVID-19, Coronavirus  

Office Update (March 23, 2020) 

 

Effective immediately, our office will be staffed, Monday, Wednesday, and 
Friday, 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.  There will be 1-2 staff members available each day.  
Staff will otherwise telework and may be contacted via email as listed below: 
 

Elmer@conservationplace.com 

Dee@conservationplace.com 

Lori@conservationplace.com 

Mark@conservationplace.com 

Kristinam.Stair@maryland.gov 

 

You may also contact the District Manager, Elmer Weibley by phone at 301-988-6647 if email 

is not available to you when the office is closed. 

 

Maryland Department of Agriculture staff are on mandatory telework.  To contact them, please 

call the office with a message to be forwarded and/or certainly contact them directly via email.  

Contact information below: 
 

Chris.Burch@maryland.gov  

Jay.Duell@maryland.gov 

Ginger.Noble@maryland.gov  
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Please note, we are currently working with the Maryland Department of Agriculture on a 

process for the Cover Crop Program, Spring Certification.  We will also be providing a phone 

number for folks to contact Ginger Noble directly for associated reporting, i.e. kill-down 

methods, etc. 

 

 

Urban Services 

 
1. All pre-construction meetings will be held via conference call.  To schedule, contact 

Dee/Mark/Elmer via email.  Following, an Outlook or e-mail invite will be sent to the 

person(s) who contacted our office and the County/City as applicable.  All other contacts 

will be the responsibility of the person(s) making the request.  Conference call 

information will be included in the Outlook or e-mail invite.  Individuals participating in 

the call, should have the approved set of plans, as well as, any proposed/requested 

revisions available to reference during the meeting. 

 

2. Please call or e-mail Elmer Weibley or Dee Price to schedule an appointment for plan 

approvals (signatures).  Questions and/or discussions regarding plan review comments, 

etc. will be handled via email and/or telephone call(s) only.  

 

 

We will continue to make every effort to achieve continuity of our work 

during this challenging time.  Please join us in following the guidance of our 

National, State, and Local leadership as everyone works together to help 

stop the spread of COVID-19 in our community. 

 

 


